
Reference: 2024-078 
 
Thank you for your email in which you requested the following information under the Freedom of Information Act 
2000 (FOIA):  

1. The number of civil servants employed by the SFO at 31st March 2023. 
2. The number of civil servants employed by the SFO at 31st March 2024. 
3. The number of civil servants employed by the SFO at 31st March 2023 who were on a performance 

improvement plan (PIP). 
4. The number of civil servants employed by the SFO at 31st March 2024 who were on a performance 

improvement plan (PIP). 
5. The grades of those civil servants on a PIP on March 31st 2023. 
6. The grades of those civil servants on a PIP on March 31st 2024. 

Response 
Please see below our response to your questions in the order asked. 
 
Questions 1 & 2 
Please see our Annual Report and Accounts for detailed information responsive to your questions in financial 
year format: Annual Report & Accounts 2023-24 - GOV.UK. For information from previous years, please visit the 
National Archive website: Archive Timeline - UK Government Web Archive. 
 
Questions 3, 4, 5 & 6 
The SFO does not hold this information. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/annual-report-accounts-2023-24
https://webarchive.nationalarchives.gov.uk/ukgwa/timeline/https:/www.sfo.gov.uk/

